
 
 
 
 
 
TO:     Jim Alart DCDR 

     Butch Willett VDCDR 
 
 
 
APR Report 054-10-01  
 
Things are moving along well in 10-01. We have planned an aggressive PE 
program for 2016. We have already completed 3 classes and below is our 
schedule thus far to follow; 
 
5/14 Marinemax 
6/4 Masonboro Yacht club 
7/9 WB parks & Rec 
7/17 West Marine 
7/23 Surf City Parks & Rec 
8/20 Surf City Parks & Rec 
8/27 Eastern outfitters 
 
We also have several VE days planned in conjunction with the classes above. 
 
As for the week of NSBW we have created an aggressive plan, we are going to 
have several VE locations in conjunction with mini-PE workshops at high 
traffic locations in the WB area. We also have planned several print 
advertisements in local publications as well as Radio public announcements. 
We also have a planned proclamation from the Town Of WB. 
 
In conclusion things are really going well with the help of our talented staff and 
members who are stepping up like never before. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Joseph L. Nemeth 
FC 054­10­01 
 


